
BCE FOI/2023/09

Thank you for your email request for information to the Boundary Commission for England
(BCE) on 26 April 2023, which has been considered under the terms of the Freedom of
Information Act (FOIA) 2000.

In your request for information you asked:

Under the Freedom of Information Act, I would like to request the following information:

● The duration of time utilising cloud infrastructure.
● The criteria used to choose a cloud provider.
● The percentage of infrastructures employing cloud services.
● The supplier of cloud infrastructures used. (AWS/Oracle/Azure etc.)
● Case studies highlighting the successful implementation of the 'Cloud-first'

strategy.
● The uptime of the cloud infrastructure.
● The annual budget over the last five years for IT-managed services
● Please provide the percentage spent on cloud-managed services

BCE Response:

All of the following responses relate to the financial years from April 2017 to March 2022.
The audited costs for the 2022-2023 financial year are not yet available.

The duration of time utilising cloud infrastructure.
We held contracts including cloud infrastructure throughout the period.
Provision by Informed Solutions of a online consultation portals www.bce2018.org.uk and
www.bcereviews.org.uk, and a managed geographic information service running to October
2018, and from December 2020 to September 2023.
Provision by dxw of our corporate website
boundarycommissionforengland.independent.gov.uk throughout this period.

The criteria used to choose a cloud provider.
We did not choose the cloud provider in any of the mentioned contracts. Each contract was
for a managed service where the provider selected the cloud solution. We selected the
providers using Cabinet Office rules in force at the time of contract placement.

The percentage of infrastructures employing cloud services.
We do not hold this information, as most of our infrastructure is provided by our sponsor
department rather than contracted directly by the Boundary Commission for England. Prior
to 8 December 2021, this was the Cabinet Office. From 8 December 2021 we are sponsored
by the Department for Levelling Up, Housing & Communities, but are also using Cabinet
Office IT pending the transition to their systems. You can contact the Cabinet Office at
foi-team@cabinetoffice.gov.uk and Department for Levelling Up, Housing & Communities at
mhclgcorrespondence@levellingup.gov.uk.
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Kind regards




